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MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL 

HELD ON

MONDAY 13th MAY 2013
JUBILEE HALL

Following Annual Parish Meeting at 7.50
Present:
Robert C .T. Wardley, Robert C. Rous, Mary Mann, Rebecca Smith, Doris Dearing, Nick Watts, John Calver, Kathy Whitbread
 Copied for information to: County Councillors Stephen Burroughes; District Councillor Colin Walker; Suffolk Constabulary: PC Mark Bryant  
 Clerk: Mrs Ruth Hart  





 Members of the public: 5                                      
1. Election of Chairman and signing of Chairman’s Declaration of Office: Mr. Robert Wardley was proposed by Mrs. R. Smith and seconded by Mr. N. Watts. He was voted Chairman unanimously, and signed the Declaration of Office.
2. Election of Vice Chairman and signing of Declaration of Office: Mr. Robert Rous was proposed by Mr. J. Calver and seconded by Mrs.  K. Whitbread.  He was elected Vice Chairman unanimously, and signed the Declaration of Office.
3. Confirm Council representatives and nominative representatives for :-

Dennington Jubilee Hall – Mr N. Watts
Dennington Consolidated Charities – Mr R Wardley 
Dennington C.E.V.C.P. School - Due to the resignation of Mr Cartmell, Mr R Wardley will follow up
Dennington Sports Club – Mrs D. Dearing
SALC – Mrs R. Smith

Newsletter – Mr R. Wardley

Planning – full council
Health and safety – Mr. R. Wardley
4. Agree Council Committees and group/individual appointments for:-

Tree Warden – Mr. D. Wright

Transport – Mr. J. Calver

 Highways and Footpaths – Mr N. Watts 
SALC – Mrs R. Smith

Newsletter – Mr R. Wardley

Planning – full council
Health and Safety – Mr. R. Wardley
5. Apologies for Absence:  Matt Lunn
6. Declaration of Interests:  Cllr Wardley; DCC, Suffolk Constabulary; Mrs M Mann Village Hall Committee; Mr Nick Watts Village Hall Committee; Robert Rous Church, DCC; Doris Dearing Sports Club.
7. Confirmation of Minutes for Parish Council Meeting held on February 18th 2013: These were confirmed and signed as a true record
8. Matters raised in Annual Parish Meeting: None
9. Adoption of Code of Conduct: All councillors present signed the Code of Conduct adopted formally June 2012.
10. Appointment of Responsible Financial Officer: Mrs Ruth Hart was appointed as Responsible Financial Officer 2013/2014
11. Review of Effectiveness of Internal Controls and Appointment of Internal Auditor: Councillors reviewed the Effectiveness of Internal Controls and external audit, 2013.  The internal checklist was approved, and having received the work of the internal auditor, it was agreed to re-appoint Heelis and Lodge for the financial year 2013/2014.
The meeting was suspended at 8.05 due to the arrival of Clr Stephen Burroughes who was welcomed to the meeting by Mr. R Wardley.  He presented his report (full copy on the website), and remained for the rest of the meeting.

The meeting resumed at 8.20
12. Clerk’s Report:
Financial report  was presented to Councillors, approved and signed, along with the receipts and expenditure book. 
Council confirmed that the balance for HSBC No 1 account at March 31st was £1,081.58 with cheques 100338 and 100343 still to be presented.
Annual Return along with statement of assurance for external auditors; This was presented to Councillors, approved and signed. The Statement of Assurance was approved and signed.

Agreement to continue with current arrangements for cheque signatories – Robert Wardley, Robert Rous, Matt Lunn, Nick Watts, Katherine Whitbread, Rebecca Smith and Ruth Hart
The clerk reported that: The Parish Council has received the first of the precept payments £4,250.00 for the first six months; the next payment will be on 28th September; VAT refund was also received on April 30th 2013: £100.82

SCDC: Rates for Playing Field: £209.25; £20.25 for first month and £21 for subsequent months

Ladywell Accountancy Services are now employed for Clerk’s payroll – the clerk will be paid quarterly – June, Sept, Dec and Mar, and cheques signed at the meeting preceding those dates
Accounts:
Bank Accounts:
HSBC Account No 1: 
£  721.58








HSBC Account No 2:
£6,028.80





HSBC Account No 3:
£1,000.04




Cheques signed since last meeting:

100343
R Hart/salary


£ 90.00

100344
Community Action Suffolk
£ 30.00

100345
SALC annual membership
£216.00

Cheques to be agreed and signed at this meeting:

100346
Broker network

£  132.50

100347
Bartram Mowers

£1,974.80

100348
R Hart/mileage

£    54.45

100349
R Hart/admin supplies
£    50.72

100350
R Hart/salary


£  360.00

Council approved the payment of the cheques above
2nd deposit account has been set up, HSBC No 3, and £1,000 transferred in financial year 2012/2013. 
Audit:

Heelis and Lodge have carried out the annual audit, and noted the following:-

· Receipts: £6,902.09
Payments: £6,284.14
Reserves: £3,645.44

· Cash book, regular reconciliation of books and bank statements, supporting vouchers, invoices and receipts were all found to be in order.

· Standing orders and financial regulations are in place

· VAT has been claimed £100.82

· Risk assessments are in place

· Satisfactory budgetary controls are in place

· Income controls mechanisms are in place/adequate

· A satisfactory system for expenses is in place

· PAYE and NIC in place, from April 2013 payroll to be outsourced to Ladywell

· Separate asset register in place

· Bank reconciliation in order

· Year end procedures in order

· Satisfactory internal financial controls are in place and an audit plan is in place

· 2012 code of conduct adopted 18th June 2012

The clerk informed the meeting of the arrangements to review the accounts as follows:- notice displayed 17th – 30th June. Accounts will be available to be viewed by appointment 9 am to 12 noon July 1st to 26th.  The completed and signed audit commission accounts (external audit) will then be sent off.

Report back on action following last meeting

· Street light at 16, Laxfield Rd, repaired Feb 20th
· Vehicles parking on verge Swainston Way, Saxtead Road. SCDC should have sent letter to residents. Potholes Various Locations – SCC are investigating

· Damaged Village Sign – SCC are investigating

· Tannington Road - tyres and builders rubbish cleared by SCDC
· Free community barn owl nest box from SWT–had a fantastic response so due to the level of interest all barn owl nest boxes have been allocated.  It is hoped that SWT will repeat the initiative and that our request will be assessed during the summer with a view to installing the nest box by the end of this year. 
Mr. R. Wardley thanked Mrs R. Hart for her hard work with the audit.
13. Review of Standing Orders: no amendments were made.  The existing Standing Orders were adopted and signed.
Financial Regulations and Financial Risk Assessments: These were agreed and signed.
Health and Safety Assessments: These were agreed and signed.
Assets Register: The figures were increased by inflationary figure of 1%, agreed and signed.
14. Highways and Footpaths: Mr R. Wardley reported that he had concerns about vehicles parking on the verge/pavement at the junction of the B1116 and A1120, causing difficulties and obscuring the view.  He has referred that matter to Highways.  Clr Burroughes commented that he would follow up the matter if no action was forthcoming.
15. Correspondence/Contents of Blue Folder –
· A letter had been received stating that Framlingham Town Council were consulting about the geographical area for their proposed Neighbourhood Plan.  Consultation ends mid-June

· A letter had been received concerning the consulatation document on Boundary Changes

·  LAIS 1350 AND 1351 re Precept Referendums Bill conservative MPs wish to limit the size of any future increase to precepts by 2% (2nd reading of this bill has been prorogued, however, there are MPs who are pressing for precept referendums to be introduced
· Suffolk Acre has joined with 10 other community organisations and become Community Action Suffolk

· Flood Risk Management information

· Courses /briefing from SALC including –Saving Money, Village Halls, Allotments,Councillor refresher 

16. Public Session  A member of the public raised concerns regarding the lack of parking spaces available for Blyth Villas.  It was suggested that Flagship Housing should provide additional spaces.  Mr R. Wardley and Clr S. Burroughes will follow up.
Meeting closed: 8.52

Signed _______________________________________     Date _______________________
Mrs R. Hart,  Mary Vale, The Street, Ashfield cum Thorpe, IP14 6LX  01728 685622 hart.ruth1@gmail.com

